
 

 
 
 
 
 
31 March 2005 
 
 
 
Company Announcements Officer 
Australian Stock Exchange Ltd  
4th Floor, 20 Bridge St 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
IPN - proposed selective reduction of capital 
 
We refer to Independent Practitioner Network’s (IPN) release to the market today 
(refer attached) and confirm that Sonic has proposed to the IPN Board that it is 
prepared to fund a selective capital reduction at 7 cents per share.  The arrangement 
is subject to formal documentation and if successful would effectively result in Sonic 
owning 100% of IPN’s issued ordinary shares. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

Dr Colin Goldschmidt 
Managing Director 
Tel:  +612 9855 5333 
Fax:  +612 9878 5066 
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31 March 2005 

 

Company Announcements Office 
Australian Stock Exchange Ltd  
4th Floor, 20 Bridge St 
Sydney NSW 2000 

 

IPN announce a proposed selective reduction of capital 
 
IPN intends to put a proposal to its shareholders to selectively reduce IPN's share capital such that Sonic Health Care Limited 
(“Sonic”), after completion, remains the only shareholder in IPN.   
  
To that end Sonic has confirmed that it will provide funding to IPN for the selective reduction of capital on the basis of IPN 
returning 7 cents per IPN share to all shareholders (other than Sonic) in return for the cancellation of all IPN's shares(other than 
those held by Sonic). This is subject to the execution of mutually acceptable documents in terms of Sonic's funding 
commitment.   IPN will be appointing an independent expert to ensure that the proposed selective reduction of capital is fair and 
reasonable to all shareholders. 
  
The proposed transaction is subject to shareholder approval and further information and documentation will be forwarded in due 
course.  
 
 
Yours Sincerely  
 

 
 
Ralph Shreeve 
  
  
  
 


